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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS


RULES AND REGULATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE


MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, February 1, 2006 at 12:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
April 5, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Alvin French, RA, Chairman

Arden Bardol, RA

Charles Weymouth, RA

Goodwin K. Cobb, IV, Public Member

Jean N. McCool, RA

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Dana Spruill, Administrative Specialist II

ALSO PRESENT
Peter H. Jennings, RA

Alvin Breitweiser

1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. French called the meeting to order at 12:31 p.m.  

2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Committee reviewed the minutes of the June 13, 2005 meeting. Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Bardol, to approve the June 13, 2005 meeting minutes as presented.  
3.0 
DISCUSSION ON REVISION TO RULES AND REGULATIONS
“Rolling Clock” for Completion of A.R.E.

The Committee recommends that the Board officially adopt the new NCARB requirement of 5 years now that NCARB has officially adopted this time frame.  Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Bardol, that the Committee recommend that the Board adopt the 5 year “rolling clock” time requirement for completing the A.R.E.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Design Build

The Joint Advisory Committee and Engineers are discussing the issues involving design build.  Mr. French suggested that the Committee divide its resources. Mr. French will contact the insurance representatives. Ms. McCool will research NCARB’s position.  Ms. McCool inquired as to the ultimate goal and was advised that the Committee wants to determine how design build relates to Delaware’s Rules and Regulations and determine if any rule changes need to be pursued. Mr. Jennings stated that the Board has an obligation to do anything to protect the public.  Mr. Weymouth will contact the General Services Administration (GSA) and the Association of Building Contractors.  Mr. Cobb will contact other state boards and the Design Build Institute.
Continuing Education Requirements

Delaware currently requires that architects complete 16 hours of continuing education each biennial renewal period.  Most states require that licensees complete 24 hours every 2 years. Pennsylvania has no continuing education requirements. Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb, that the Committee recommend that the Board adopt 24 hours of continuing education must be completed each biennial renewal period.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Plan Stamping Requirements

NCARB Resolution 05-4 which was passed at the annual meeting deals with sealing technical submissions. This is not related to stamping drawings not prepared by you. Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb, that the Committee incorporate the content of Resolution 05-4 in its proposed Rules and Regulations.  The motion was unanimously carried. The Committee also discussed that all technical submissions must be sealed and signed because the content was in the architects responsible control and that an architect can sign for an employee of the firm.
Status for Retired Architects (Emeritus)

Mr. Jennings arrived at the meeting. Mr. Jennings advised that he has several sets of Rules and Regulations from other states that contain this status. Mr. Cobb will review regulations from other states to determine how to proceed with incorporating this status into Delaware’s regulations.

Good Samaritan Legislation

The proposed new statute refers to emergency actions. The Committee discussed that this could become a liability issue if not addressed in the Board’s regulations and felt it needed to formalize regulations regarding this topic. The Committee discussed that according to proposed SB 311, if Delaware experienced an emergency situation Delaware would allow architects licensed in other states to come into Delaware and practice without obtaining a Delaware license.  Therefore, it was determined that this topic may resolve itself when the new legislation passes.  The Board can then review this topic to determine if additional rule changes need to be made.

4.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
The Committee discussed requiring licensees to include their license expiration date when they seal documents.
5.0
Public Comment
There was no public comment at this meeting.

6.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 1, 2006 at 11:30 a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

7.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool, to adjourn the meeting at 1:26 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Dana M. Spruill 
Administrative Specialist II






